ISRP Comment/Question: Future funding contingent on a proposal that considers more strongly the advantages of using native, rather than non-native stocks. 

Response: The Tribes’ main goal is to have native fish stocks used in all of their fishing reservoirs.  There are sustainable populations of native redband trout on the DVIR.  However, due to lack of funding and priority levels of the resident fish managers, the genetic analysis of these populations has not taken place.  If there are native populations of fish on the DVIR, restocking the reservoirs with native species as soon as possible will be explored. 

ISRP Comment/Question: The proposal is disjointed and is vague or uninformative about many essential details of methods and monitoring/evaluation.
Response: An M&E plan is in place for the Tribes’ fish stocking program.  The plan was developed with the aid of BOR staff as well as University of Idaho fisheries professionals.  The plan will also be inclusive in the overall M&E plan being developed under project # 20040.

ISRP Comment/Question: The proposal does not specify where stock would come from, whether they would be certified as disease free, or who would bear costs of whirling disease should it be introduced.

Response: The trout currently are being purchased from two hatcheries in the upper Snake River basin, Black Canyon Trout Farm and College of Southern Idaho.  These are the only two facilities in the Snake River Basin that could be located that have “certified disease free” fish available.  The Tribes would not purchase fish if they were not disease free.  It is of great concern to the Tribes that everything possible is done to prevent whirling disease from entering their waters.  

ISRP Comment/Question: The monitoring in this proposal is of the success of the fishery, but not of the effect of stocking on redband trout, which is essential to measure if the goal of retaining native fishes is to be met.
Response: The Tribes agree that there is a danger of possible side effects to native fishes.  However, the reservoirs are screened at both the inlet and spillway areas.  One reservoir spillway empties into the desert and it does not enter into the Owyhee River; the other spillway empties into an intermittent stream where the likelihood of survival is minimal.  Another point on this subject is the Wildhorse Reservoir at the headwaters of the Owyhee River.  Nevada Department of Wildlife (NDOW) stocks non-native species yearly, the outlet structure for this reservoir is not screened and yearly the water spills over the top of the dam with various species of fish having been observed spilling over also.
